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Monitoring, Risk 
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WORK 

PACKAGE 2

With EU Contribution

THE ACTION STRUCTURE

Objectives
▪ coordinate and ensure 
the timely production 

of all deliverables 
▪ ensure the high 
quality of project 

deliverables 
▪ implement a 

monitoring, quality 
assurance and risk 

management system

Objectives
▪ Conduct desk and 

field research to create 
the knowledge for the 
trainings ▪ Collect and 
analyze European & 

national laws on green 
economy and finance ▪
Collect and analyze EU 

nat. company collective 
agreements - carry on 
surveys and interview

Objectives
Build a network of EWC 

and TUs 
▪ trained on knowledge 
and sensitivity to Green 
Economy and Finance 

(1 Module) 
▪ able to conduct 

negotiations at 
company/national/ 

EWC/European level on 
the topic ( 2 module)

Objectives
Develop 

communication and 
dissemination 

activities and events to 
promote the project 
results and maximize 
the impact not only to 
target groups, but also 
to stakeholders, policy 
makers and the general 

public

WORK 

PACKAGE 1

WORK 

PACKAGE 3

WORK 

PACKAGE 4

Research & 
Training  

Preparation

Training 
Activities

Communication 
& 

dissemination 
activities



AUGUST 

PROJECT 
STARTING 

POINT 

2022
20242023

With EU Contribution

EVENTS TIMELINE

11-12 
OCTOBER 

KICK-OFF 
MEETING

FTF - PARIS

APRIL

1’ QUALITY 
COMMITTEE 

& 
CONSORTIUM 

MEETING 

HYBRID

JULY

TRAINING 
COURSE -

MODULE 1

FTF  

OCTOBER

WORKSHOP

FTF 
EUROFOUND 

DUBLIN

SEPTEMBER

2’ QUALITY 
COMMITTEE 

& 
CONSORTIUM 

MEETING 

HYBRID

MARCH

3’ QUALITY 
COMMITTEE 

& 
CONSORTIUM 

MEETING 

HYBRID EEA 
COPENAGHEN

JANUARY

TRAINING 
COURSE -

MODULE 2

FTF  

JULY

4’ QUALITY 
COMMITTE

E & 
CONSORTIUM 

MEETING 

HYBRID

MAY

EUROPEAN 
FINAL 

CONFERENCE

FTF  



2 DAYS

MILESTONES & DELIVERABLES

KICK-OFF MEETING

With EU Contribution

DATESMODALITY DUR VENUEDESCRIPTION DELIVERABLES

FIRST CISL will 

provide BENs, 

AEs and APs 

with project 

presentation.

the Quality 

Committee 

will be set up.

FACE TO 

FACE
11-12

OCT

2022

Project launch + 

starting point of 

research UNIV 

LODZ, ADAPT 

and social 

partners

CFDT 

headq

uarters 

PARIS



1 DAY

MILESTONES & DELIVERABLES
With EU Contribution

DATESMODALITY DUR VENUEDESCRIPTION DELIVERABLES

Lodz Report 

on the EU

strategy to the 

Green

transition and 

sociological 

implication

IN 

PRESENCE 

(FIRST 

PART)

HYBRID 

(PART 

TWO)

APRIL

2023

Analysis of Lodz 

research. 

Consortium 

Sharing of the 1’ 

training 

objectives & 

structure 

SPAIN

1’ QUALITY COMMITTEE & 
CONSORTIUM MEETING 

PV KICK-OFF MEETING - PARIS



2 DAYS

MILESTONES & DELIVERABLES
With EU Contribution

DATESMODALITY DUR VENUEDESCRIPTION DELIVERABLES

Agenda and 

training 

materials in 

English, Italian 

and French

- First research 

outcomes (Lodz)

FACE TO 

FACE
JULY

2023

Training course 

on awareness 

and 

general 

knowledge

ITALY

TRAINING COURSE  
MODULE 1 

PV KICK-OFF MEETING - PARIS



1 DAY

MILESTONES & DELIVERABLES
With EU Contribution

DATESMODALITY DUR VENUEDESCRIPTION DELIVERABLES

Report on:  

1. social partners 

activity 

2. Adapt 

research 

to identify the 

role of finance 

sector in 

the green 

economy

IN 

PRESENCE 

(FIRST 

PART)

HYBRID 

(PART 

TWO)

SEPT

2023

Training 1 

assessment and 

analysis of Adapt 

research & survey 

results.

2’ training obj & 

structure 

Consortium Sharing

SLOVENIA

2’ QUALITY COMMITTEE & 
CONSORTIUM MEETING 



1 DAYS

MILESTONES & DELIVERABLES
With EU Contribution

DATESMODALITY DUR VENUEDESCRIPTION DELIVERABLES

Lodz & Adapt: 

Report on the 

survey and 

interviews’ 

findings 

Adapt: Green 

finance 

Skills & profiles 

directory

FACE TO 

FACE
OCT

2023

First outcomes 

dissemination & 

exchange with 

main actors of 

social 

dialogue and 

experts in green 

skills and LLL

DUBLIN

WORKSHOP 
EUROFOUND



2 DAYS

MILESTONES & DELIVERABLES
With EU Contribution

DATESMODALITY DUR VENUEDESCRIPTION DELIVERABLES

Agenda and 

training 

materials in 

English, Italian 

and French

- research 

outcomes 

(Lodz&Adapt)

FACE TO 

FACE
JAN

2024

Training course 

on financial 

sector 

challenges, the 

new green skills 

and the role of 

transnational 

bargaining 

ITALY

TRAINING COURSE  
MODULE 2 



1 DAYS

MILESTONES & DELIVERABLES
With EU Contribution

DATESMODALITY DUR VENUEDESCRIPTION DELIVERABLES

report on
training 

module 2 & 
pathway

evaluation 
- first draft of  

policy 
recommen

dations

IN 

PRESENCE 

(FIRST 

PART)

HYBRID 

(PART 

TWO)

MARCH

2024

Training 1 

assessment and 

analysis of 

Adapt research 

& survey results.

2’ training obj & 

structure 

Consortium 

Sharing

EEA 

COPEN

AGHEN

3’ QUALITY COMMITTEE & 
CONSORTIUM MEETING 



1 DAY

MILESTONES & DELIVERABLES
With EU Contribution

DATESMODALITY DUR VENUEDESCRIPTION DELIVERABLES

- DISSEMINATION 

TOOL

- GUIDELINES 

DRAFT 

(collection of the 

project main 

Findings)

- BOOK DRAFT

FACE TO 

FACE MAY

2024

Dissemination of 

project results 

and 

presentation of 

policy 

recommendatio

ns

ITALY

EUROPEAN FINAL 
CONFERENCE

PV KICK-OFF MEETING - PARIS



1 DAY

MILESTONES & DELIVERABLES
With EU Contribution

DATESMODALITY DUR VENUEDESCRIPTION DELIVERABLES

Final project 

administrative 

and financial 

Report

FINAL DRAFT OF 

THE 

DISSEMINATION 

TOOLS (BOOK, 

GUIDELINES)

JULY

2024

Overall review 
and future 

developments

- Sharing with 
Consortium 

members of the 
path taken and 

the results 
achieved

HUNGARY

FINAL QUALITY COMMITTEE & 
CONSORTIUM MEETING 

IN 

PRESENCE 

(FIRST 

PART)

HYBRID 

(PART 

TWO)



LOGO
BANNER

PPT 

DOC
TEMPLATE

IMAGE

SLOGAN

PAYOFF

IMPACT 

AMPLIFICATION,

COMMUNICATION,

ENGAGEMENT 

PLAN

THE VISUAL IDENTITY 

OF #GreenFIN 

With EU Contribution

VIRTUAL 

AGORA

PV KICK-OFF MEETING - PARIS



On presentation of expense documents (invoices, 
receipts, etc.),   no reimbursement on a lump-sum basis

All the original receipts of travel and subsistence costs 
related to the project must be sent  to:

FIRST-CISL

European Project - Project nr: 101052465 - GreenFIN

Via Modena 5

00184 Rome

ITALY

ABSOLUTELY WITHIN THE DATE ON THE FORM
(Approximately 1 month from the date of the event)

in the case of different currency, the exchange rate to euro is, per EC 
provisions, that in force on the date of the transfer

With EU Contribution

REIMBURSEMENT

PROCEDURES



FLIGHTS REIMBURSEMENT

The flights cost must not exceed the amount indicated in the project budget
(350.00 euros) and must be in economic class to be accepted by the European
Commission.

It’s always necessary to include the flight tickets + boarding passes

USE OF CAR AND TAXI

The rule is: public transportation
Taxi refunds are accepted only when there is no other public transport or when
you arrive at the airport before 9.00 a.m. or after 9.00 p.m.

NOTE: the use of the taxi must be ALWAYS JUSTIFIED!

The trip by car does NOT provide for a refund.
Exceptionally, in the case of travel by car, you can request the reimbursement of
the fee for the train journey in first class. Therefore, the expenses associated with
the use of a car (motorway tolls, car parks, etc.) are not reimbursed anyway.

PV KICK-OFF MEETING - PARIS

REIMBURSEMENT

PROCEDURES



SOCPL-2021-INFO-REPR:  Information, consultation and participation 
of representatives of undertakings

Paola Vinciguerra
FIRST , National Training Officer

With EU Contribution

Financing the Green Transition.
Transnational collective bargaining and the role of EWCs in supporting 

European banks' shift towards environmental and social responsibility. Focus 
on new job profiles and P&Ms re-skilling

PV KICK-OFF MEETING - PARIS


